
 

 

 
 
 
LIMITLESS POTENTIAL                               IGNITE PASSION                                EMBRACE DIFFERENCE 

 

Friday, 01st March 2024 

 

RE: Hazlewood Community Primary School - Re-opening for all groups – Monday 04.03.24 

 

Dear parents/carers,  

 

I am pleased to inform you that Hazlewood Community Primary School is re-opening for all year 

groups as from Monday 4th March 2024. 

 

Monday 4th March 2024:  

 

• Nursery and Reception (x2): Early Years Block 

 

• Years 1 (Mrs Snell), Year 1 (Miss Gould) and Year 2 (Miss Thorton):  Classes situated in the 

back yard (see attached plan) 

 

• Year 2 (Miss Knights), Years 3 (Mrs Patterson), Year 3 (Miss. Smith):  Marquee (situated on 

the back yard – See attached plan) 

 

Note: Teachers will be outside the Marquee door to welcome the children in their allocated 

classroom 

 

• Years 4 & 5: Wideopen Library (see attached photograph) 

 

Note: To all Year 4 & Year 5 parents – Please bring your child directly to the Wideopen 

Library door. The children will be welcome by their class teachers at the door (see 

attached plan). 

 

• Year 6: Air Cadet building 

 

• OOSC will reopen for all Year groups (located in Early Years unit – More information to 

follow from ‘Happy days’ OOSC) 

 

  

North Tyneside Catering Services 

 

North Tyneside Catering services will send in packed lunches to the school. 

 

North Tyneside Services are providing packed lunches for income based free school meal (Year 3, 

Year 4, Year 5 & Year 6 classes) and universal free school meal pupils (Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 

classes). 

 

 

 

Hazlewood Community Primary School, 

 Canterbury Way, Woodlands Park, Wideopen, 

Newcastle Upon Tyne. NE13 6JJ. 

Tel:(0191) 9178545 

Email:office@hazlewoodprimary.co.uk 

www.hazlewoodprimary.co.uk 

 Headteacher      Mr. S. Bommel 

 

http://www.hazlewoodprimary.co.uk/


 

I would like to personally thank our Hazlewood Team for their dedication and determination to re-

open our school as quickly and as safely as possible. They are a real credit to our school 

community. What a wonderful team! 

 

I would like to congratulate our wonderful pupils who have shown remarkable character and 

resilience over the past few weeks. The children who returned on Tuesday have adapted to their 

new learning environment brilliantly.  

 

We are looking forward to welcoming our Year 3, Year 4 & Year 5 children on Monday with open 

arms.  

 

I am extremely proud and humbled of how our school community has pulled together to support 

one another during this challenging time. 

 

‘No matter how tough times get, we are sending a clear message to our children that for every 

problem there is a positive solution, especially when we work as a team. 

 

Thank you once again for your support. 

 

Wishing you all a relaxing weekend! 

 

Stephane Bommel                                                        

Proud Headteacher                                                             

 

Hazlewood Primary School                                    

                                                                                     

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                               


